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The Pastorõs Corner / Rinc·n del P¨rroco  

 

This bulletin is being prepared while Fr. Tom is on vacation. This week, Grace Koleczek, Adult Faith 
Formation and Social Justice Coordinator at Risen Savior, is offering a reflection:  

 
ñPity party:ò when one spends oneôs time wallowing in oneôs sadness, grief, anger and/or feeling sorry for 
oneself due to circumstances life has brought them. See the Book of Job  
 

Although, the Book of Job is much more rich and complex than a story about a man throwing himself a pity 
party, I could not help but imagine all Jobôs supposed friends (who are there listening to him give the speech 
we hear in the first reading) roll their eyes and whisper to one another, ñWhen will Jobôs pity party end?ò This 
phrase ñpity partyò is often used to poke fun at someone complaining about their situation seemingly without 
end or ability to see a ray of hope. Yet, Iôm willing to bet we have all had at least one time in our life when we 

could really identify with Jobôs sentiments. All of us have experienced suffering, pain, anger, and/or confusion at something that has been 
beyond our control. Weôve all asked, ñWHY?!ò Weôve likely also all been in the shoes of Jobôs friends, uncomfortable at a friendôs pain, 
wondering when they will just move on and stop threatening our own worldview with their hard questions.  
 

This isnôt only an individual experience but often a communal one as well. The psalmist proclaims, ñPraise the Lord who heals the 
brokenhearted . . . The Lord sustains the lowly . . .ò This isnôt only about individuals like you, me, and Job. For Old Testament authors and 
their original audiences, the poor and lowly indicated the widow, orphan, and stranger, those groups whom society did not protect by law 
and for whom the Israelites were responsible to care under Yahwehôs law. Who are the brokenhearted and lowly of our time? We might 
think of those trapped in the cycle of poverty; those who go hungry; those who receive messages that they are ñless thanò and who are 
discriminated against; those who are ignored because of a physical or mental disability. You likely can name many more.  
 

What are we to do in the face of such suffering? First, when we suffer, we might take comfort in knowing that there are examples of ñpity 
partiesò in Scripture. Itôs okay to whine, to rage, to cry out to God, ñWHY!?ò Second, when our loved ones suffer, will we sit with them in 
their pain or will we write them off, whispering to ourselves or others, ñWhen will their pity party end?ò Third, we look to the Good News as 
proclaimed in the Gospel today: Jesusôs response to Simonôs ill mother-in-law was to draw near to her, take her hand, and help her rise. In 
Jesusô time, fevers were sometimes thought of as signs of evil or demonic spirits at work in someone. To approach her was to risk 
affliction. Yet Jesus cared for her. The word we hear as ñhelped her upò is the same word as will later be used in reference to Jesusô 
resurrection. Jesus raises this woman from the illness and stigmatization she was experiencing. He touched her. We know how valuable 
physical touch is, especially when we are not feeling well physically or emotionally. By touching her, Jesus recognized her humanity and 
communicated to her that she was worthy of his attention and care. This is healing.   
 

Upon her healing, she started ñwaiting on them;ò another translation reads: she starting ñservingò them. Just as Jesus served her, she then 
served. The love and healing we receive is a gift meant to be shared with others who suffer and are in pain.   

                                                                               Grace Koleczek 
 

ñFiesta de la Compasi·n:ò Cuando uno pasa la vida revolc§ndose en la tristeza, el dolor, la ira y / o sintiendo l§stima por uno mismo 
debido a las circunstancias que la vida le ha tra²do. Vea el Libro de Job. 
 

Aunque, por supuesto, el Libro de Job es mucho m§s rico y complejo que una historia sobre un hombre que se organiza una fiesta de 
compasi·n, al escuchar la primera lectura, no pude evitar imaginar a todos los supuestos amigos de Job (que est§n all² escuch§ndolo dar 
el discurso que escuchamos en la primera lectura) ponen los ojos en blanco y susurran entre s²: "àCu§ndo terminar§ la fiesta de 
compasi·n de Job?" Esta frase "fiesta de la compasi·n" se usa a menudo para burlarse de alguien que se queja de su situaci·n 
aparentemente sin fin e incapaz de ver un rayo de esperanza. Sin embargo, apuesto que todos hemos tenido al menos un momento en 
nuestra vida en el que realmente pudimos identificarnos con los sentimientos de Job. Todos hemos experimentado sufrimiento, dolor, ira 
y / o confusi·n por algo que ha estado fuera de nuestro control. Todos nos hemos preguntado, "áàPOR QU£ ?!" Es probable que tambi®n 
estemos del lado de los amigos de Job, inc·modos por el dolor de su amigo, pregunt§ndonos cu§ndo seguir§ adelante y dejar§ de 
amenazar nuestra visi·n del mundo con sus preguntas dif²ciles. Esta no es solo una experiencia individual, sino a menudo tambi®n 
comunitaria. El salmista proclama: "Alabado sea el Se¶or que sana a los corazones quebrantados ... El Se¶or tiende su mano a los 
humildes ..." No se trata solo de personas como t¼, Job y yo. Para los autores del Antiguo Testamento y sus audiencias originales, los 
pobres y humildes se¶alaban a la viuda, al hu®rfano y al extranjero, aquellos grupos a quienes la sociedad no proteg²a por ley y por 
quienes los israelitas eran responsables de cuidar bajo la ley de Yahveh. àQui®nes son los quebrantados de coraz·n y los humildes de 
nuestro tiempo? Podr²amos pensar en los atrapados por la pobreza; los que pasan hambre; aquellos que reciben mensajes de que son 
ñmenos queò y que son discriminados por su raza; aquellos que son ignorados debido a una discapacidad f²sica o mental. Probablemente 
puedas nombrar muchos m§s. 
 

àQu® debemos hacer ante tal sufrimiento? Primero, cuando sufrimos, podemos consolarnos al saber que hay ejemplos de ñfiestas de 
compasi·nò en las Escrituras. Est§ bien quejarse, enfurecerse, gritarle a Dios: "àáPOR QU£ !?" En segundo lugar, cuando nuestros seres 
queridos sufran, ànos sentaremos con ellos en su dolor o los descartaremos, susurr§ndonos entre nosotros mismos o con los dem§s, 
"àCu§ndo terminar§ su fiesta de compasi·n?" 
En tercer lugar, miramos las Buenas Nuevas proclamadas en el Evangelio de hoy: la respuesta de Jes¼s a la suegra enferma de Sim·n 
fue acercarse a ella, tomarle la mano y ayudarla a levantarse. En la ®poca de Jes¼s, a veces se pensaba que las fiebres eran se¶ales de 
esp²ritus malignos o demon²acos que actuaban en alguien. Acercarse a ella era arriesgarse a sufrir. Sin embargo, Jes¼s se preocup· por 
ella. La palabra que escuchamos como "la ayud· a levantarse" es la misma palabra que se usar§ m§s adelante en referencia a la 
resurrecci·n de Jes¼s. Jes¼s saca a esta mujer de la enfermedad y la estigmatizaci·n que estaba experimentando. £l la toc·. Sabemos 
lo valioso que es el contacto f²sico, especialmente cuando no nos sentimos bien f²sica o emocionalmente. Al tocarla, Jes¼s reconoci· su 
humanidad y le comunic· que ella era digna de su atenci·n y cuidado. Esto es sanaci·n. 
 

Tras su sanaci·n, ella se puso a "esperarlos"; otra traducci·n dice: ella se puso a ñservirlesò. As² como Jes¼s le sirvi·, ella sirvi·. El amor 
y la sanaci·n que recibimos es un regalo destinado a compartir con otros que sufren y est§n sufriendo. 



 

Shape the future of Risen Savior - together we can make it happen! Over the past 50+ years, thousands of people have offered their 
time, talent, and treasure to build our Risen Savior parish community. Now it's our turn to reach into the next 50+ years. Plans are 
underway to upgrade our current signage to include electronic signs (one facing east, one facing west), on our campus along County 
Road 42. This dynamic memorial of our anniversary and our parish family will: provide an updated, high-powered presence along a busy 
street; invite others; announce Mass times, parish events; announce emergency messages and cancellations; provide encouraging 
messages of hope, just to give a few examples.  
 

The official fundraising campaign will begin in March with a letter from Fr. Tom to all parishioners. However, get a head start and donate 
NOW! Here are some electronic sign donation options: (1) donate online now (red ñDonateò button on our website homepageðthen ñGive 
Onlineò - then ñOne-time Donationsò) and mention "Risen Savior Sign" in the comment box upon checkout; (2) check written to Risen 
Savior with "Electronic Sign" in the memo section; (3) IRA or Annuity contribution/transfer: designate Risen Savior (for electronic sign) as 
recipient and the donation becomes a Qualified Charitable Distribution (QCD) for tax purposes.  
 

Together we can impact people within and outside of our doors in our call to love and serve Christ and one another. Letôs move forward, 
take a step into the future . . . letôs make it happen! Call Marianne Brass at (952) 698-1714 with questions regarding this exciting project. 
 

COMPLETE INFO AT WWW.RISENSAVIOR.ORG 
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Thank you to everybody who participates in the Food on the 
First program. Despite frequent reminders, we continue to 
receive food items that spoil and cannot be used!  
 

Do NOT bring: 

¶ Fresh or frozen fruits and vegetables;  

¶ Lettuce, salad; 

¶ Fresh or frozen meats; 

¶ Eggs, yoghurt; cottage cheese, butter, cheese; 

¶ Bread, buns; 

¶ NO expired items of any kind; 

¶ NO already opened items; 

¶ NO items that are part of a larger package that has already 
been opened.  

 

Please be considerate and ONLY donate non-perishable, 
canned, and packaged foods. Thank you for your cooperation 
in this matter. Contact: Ryan Currens (952) 698-1720 or email 
ryan.currens@risensavior.org. 

ON THE FIRST  
 

URGENT  
FOOD SHELF  

REMINDER  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank You to all the people who donated food in January that 
resulted in over 1,500 pounds of food being delivered to the 
Burnsville 360 Communities Food Shelf. Your continued 
generosity is greatly appreciated by the families relying on the 
Food Shelf during the COVID 19 pandemic. 
 

Non-perishable, canned, and packaged foods will be collected 
for Burnsvilleôs 360 Community Shelf at all Masses. You may 
also bring your items to the church during the week. Another 
way to make a Food Shelf donation is writing a check to Risen 
Savior with Food Shelf in the memo section and dropping it in 
the collection basket. During the week, you may also deliver 
or mail your check to the parish office. Contact: Tom 
Schreader (952) 432-2062. 

ON THE FIRST  
February 6/7 and  
òFOOD EVERY DAYó 



Contact:  Grace Koleczek (952) 698-1724, grace.koleczek@risensavior.org 

Adult Faith Formation and Social Justice & Charity 

News from the Archdiocese: Two Virtual Opportunities: 
1. Faith and Culture Series 
Inspired by the thousands of participants at the Synod Prayer and 
Listening Events, this series connects their stories to the story of 
the Church. Each virtual event includes a talk, testimonials, and a 
live panel discussion including Archbishop Hebda. There are four 
sessions 7:00-8:30 p.m: (1) January 20 Sources of Catholic 
Teaching; (2) January 27 Sexual Morality and the Family; (3) 
February 4 Dignity of Women; (4) February 9 Priesthood of the 
Baptized and Ordained. Registration required to participate live. 
The series recordings will be posted online. Register at 
www.archspm.org/archdiocesan-synod-faith-and-culture-series/   

 
2. Synod at Home: Tips and Tools for Growing in Faith 
This series takes four pillars of faith (prayer & sacraments, lifelong 
learning, generosity & service, and traditions & fun) and pairs them 
with family-friendly activities. Sign up for weekly videos sent to 
your inbox or view the videos at www.archspm.org/synod-at-home/ 
The series runs from February 18 through March 18. 

 
Come As You Can Prayer Opportunities Starting This Lent! 
All are invited to try one or both of the following virtual prayer 
opportunities during this Lenten Season. You do not need to 
register or commit to coming every week. Simply join when you 
can or try it out a few weeks to see if either or both of these prayer 
practices nourish you.  
 
Centering Prayer 
Wednesday afternoons February 24 through March 31 from 4:30-
5:15 p.m. AND Thursday mornings February 18 through April 1 
from 7:30-8:15 a.m. Centering Prayer is a receptive method of 
silent prayer in which we intentionally place ourselves in Godôs 
presence in order to foster our relationship with God. The first 10 
minutes of each Centering Prayer gathering will include an 
introduction to the practice. Our shared period of 20 minutes of 
contemplation will begin promptly afterwards. Weôll conclude with 
a short sending forth blessing.   
 
Lectio Divina 
Wednesday evenings February 24 through March 31 from 7:30-
8:30 p.m. Lectio Divina is a form of prayer in which we listen and 
share how God is speaking to us through a Scripture passage. 
The first 10 minutes of each gathering will include an introduction 
to the practice. We will focus on the upcoming Sundayôs Gospel 
passage each week.  
 
Learn more and find the invitation to join each of these 
opportunities at www.risensavior.org/events. If you are interested 
in participating but unsure how to navigate virtual gatherings on 
Zoom or if you have other questions, please contact Grace 
Koleczek. Virtual offerings are a great way to stay connected to 
our community from the comfort of your own home! 

 
Training the Heart: What Benedict & Ignatius Offer in Support 
of Centering Prayer  
On Saturday February 27 from 1:00-4:00 p.m., Minnesota 
Contemplative Outreach invites you to join spiritual directors, Sam 
Rahberg and Peter Watkins, as they examine how Benedictine 
and Ignatian prayer practices can complement and deepen your  
Centering Prayer practice. 
 
Their instruction will include Ignatiusô Praying with Imagination and 
Examen, situating these centuries-old prayer practices in our 
current time. Learn more and register at: 
https://www.minnesotacontemplativeoutreach.org/training-the-
heart.html. Suggested offering: $20. 

Sister Parish Celebration Coming Soon! 
We are looking forward to celebrating our Sister Parish 
relationship with St. Rose of Lima in Gris Gris, Haiti, at Masses on 
February 27-28. Fr. Fayant, pastor of St. Rose, will be the guest 
homilist at those Masses, and we have many updates to share! 
Learn more about our Sister Parish at https://risensavior.org/
ministries/social-justice/sister-parish/. 
 
Fratelli Tutti: On Fraternity and Social Friendship 
Chapter Three: Envisaging and Engendering an Open World  
On October 3, 2020, Pope Francis released the social encyclical 
Fratelli Tutti: On Fraternity and Social Friendship. Each week 
check the bulletin for a brief article on a chapter; this week learn 
about chapter 3 Envisaging and Engendering an Open World. 
Francis challenges us on what authentic fraternity, social 
friendship, and solidarity rooted in love look like in lived practice. 
As individuals, families, communities, and nations, Francis calls us 
to consider to what extent our actions are expressions of love that 
knows no bounds - the love we receive from God. Of particular 
challenge to citizens of Western industrialized countries like ours, 
is Francisô critique of self-serving decisions and policies made 
under the guise of ñfreedom.ò He reminds us that the freedom God 
offers us is a freedom for the common good, freedom for loving 
and caring for one another. You can find the entire document at 
http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/
documents/papa-francesco_20201003_enciclica-fratelli-tutti.html. 
Love does not care if a brother or sister in need comes from one 
place or another (par. 62) 
 
Encountering Fratelli Tutti Virtual Series Continues  
February 24 

Over the next several months, the Center for Mission will 
host a series of events on Fratelli Tutti with a variety of 
speakers helping break down the themes and applications 
of the encyclical. The next presentation will be on February 
24 from 7:00-8:30pm with speaker Catherine Orr, Executive 
Director of Catholic Roundtable of Social Action Directors. 
Register by filling out the Google Form at this link: http://
bit.ly/3seBAFi. Contact Adam Fitzpatrick, 
fitzpatricka@archspm.org, at the Center for Mission (https://
centerformission.org/whats-new/) with questions. 
 
Volunteer Opportunity with the Open Door  
The Open Doorôs mission is to end local hunger in Dakota County 
through providing fresh, nutritious options for individuals and 
families in need. They recently started a Pop-Up Pantry at the 
recently closed Metcalf Middle School that will run all winter long. 
We have reached an agreement with Independent School District 
191 to make use of the recently closed Metcalf Middle School on 
the Burnsville/Eagan border as a permanent site all winter 
long! They need 20+volunteers to help from 3-6p.m. on Tuesdays 
in order to serve 500 families each week! All volunteers will be 
safely spaced apart. Training is provided. Volunteers should be 
prepared to be outdoors. Visit risensavior.org/volunteer-opps/open
-door-winter-2020 for more information. 
 
360 Communities Needs Your Help!  
Are you or someone you know looking for practical ways to serve 
during these critical times? Many of 360ôs regular volunteers have 
had to step back from volunteering due to COVID, which has 
created a need for new volunteers to help fill shifts to pack and 
distribute food shelf orders through a drive-up model. 360 has 
seen wonderful engagement from the community over the past 
few months but recently has had a hard time filling their shift 
needs. To learn more and sign up to help, visit https://
risensavior.org/volunteer-opps. 

mailto:scott.brazil@risensavior.org


Greece Pilgrimage with Fr. Tom Krenik 
September 26 through October 6, 2021 

 

Travel to Greece with Fr. Thomas Krenik, September 26-October 
6, 2021. Tour Philippi where Paul preached his first evangelical 
sermon. Embark on a special Greek Island cruise with excursions 
to Ancient Ephesus and the Monastery of St. John and the Grotto. 
Enjoy Mass in the midst of the ruins of Corinth.  
 
Learn more and find registration details at https://risensavior.org/
event/pilgrimage-to-greece/. 
 
Contact: Grace Koleczek, grace.koleczek@risensavior.org, (952) 
698-1724 

 

 

LENTEN SCRIPTURE 
SERIES 2021 
with Fr. Tom Krenik 
February 23 - March 23 

 
Updated invitation to Fr. Tomôs annual scripture series! Our pastor, 
Fr. Tom Krenik, will lead a Bible study during Lent on the Wisdom 
literature of the Old Testament. This includes the books of Job, 
Psalms, Proverbs, Ecclesiastes, Wisdom, Sirach, and the Song of 
Songs. The focus will be on the unique contribution of these 
Sacred Scriptures in our Bible. Emphasis will be given to how 
these books appear in the Liturgy of the Church and the 
implications for our daily Christian living. These will be pre-
recorded sessions; participants will receive the videos weekly 
during Lent. More information and registration at https://
risensavior.org/2020/12/28/lenten-scripture-wisdom/. 
 

Contact: Grace Koleczek, grace.koleczek@risensavior.org, (952) 
698-1724 

 

Pledge Renewal 2020 

REMINDER  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you to everyone who has turned in their pledge 
forms! A reminder postcard has been mailed to 
all parishioners who have not yet responded. Please take a 
moment and return your completed pledge forms to Risen 
Savior as soon as possible. Doing so helps Risen Savior 
leadership with the budgeting process and impacts the 
allocation of funds. Contact Ryan Currens with questions 
regarding the 2020 pledge at ryan.currens@risensavior.org 
or call (952) 698-1720. 

 

�5�C�V�W�T�F�C�[�����/�C�T�E�J������������������ 
��������-�����������R���O�����X�K�C���<�Q�Q�O 

 
Like so many events, the annual Cana Dinner for engaged and 
married couples will look different this year. We ant to provide 
married and engaged couples at Risen Savior the opportunity to 
reconnect with one another and to connect with other couples in a 
fun, social environment.  
 
Every couple that registers will receive the following: 

¶ A link for the Zoom call; 

¶ A blessing with Fr. Thomas Margeviļius, Associate Pastor for 
Latino Ministry; 

¶ Four different recipes to cook together and a list of local 
restaurants to order take-out, if preferred; 

¶ If you have small children, you can sign up to receive an 
entertainment kit appropriate for children ages 2-8; 

¶ An hour-long Salsa dance lesion with a professional instructor. 
 
You can register at www.risensavior.org. Registration starts on 
February  8 and runs through March 8, 2021. Freewill donations 
accepted.  
 
Contact Nalleli Renteria at nalleli.renteria@risensavior.org or at 
(952) 698-1715 with questions about the Cana Dinner. 


